
KETCHIKAN GATEWAY BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT 
BOARD OF EDUCATION 
AGENDA STATEMENT 

 
No    8 a      
     
MEETING of: July 14, 2021    
 
Item Title 
 
 CONSENT CALENDAR        
 Approval of the special meeting minutes of June 16, 2021    
               
 
SUBMITTED BY:  Kerry Watson, Clerk to the Board  
 
 
  CONSENT CALENDAR 
  a. Motion to approve the special meeting (worksession) minutes of June 16, 2021.  
 
* NOTE: 
 
 If amendments or corrections to the minutes are desired, a Board member should request 
 removal of the minutes from the Consent Calendar. 
 
  The minutes would then be acted upon under Unfinished Business. Appropriate motions to 
 correct or amend the minutes would be in order.   
 
 
 
 
 
  
   



 

 
KETCHIKAN GATEWAY BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT 

BOARD OF EDUCATION 
 

Consultation with Ketchikan Indian Community Tribal Council 
Tuesday, June 16, 2021  

5:30 p.m. 
Cape Fox Lodge Shaa Hit Room 

CALL TO ORDER; PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE; ROLL CALL 
The Ketchikan Gateway Borough Board of Education met in a government to government consultation 
with Ketchikan Indian Community’s Tribal Council on the 16th day of June, 2021, beginning at 5:30 p.m. 
in the Shaa Hit Room at Cape Fox Lodge.  
 
The following members were present and due notice had been published: Board President Kim Hodne; 
Vice President Diane Gubatayao; Clerk-Treasurer Bridget Mattson; and Board Members Paul Robbins Jr. 
and Douglas Gregg.  
 
KIC Tribal Members present were: Gloria Burns, President; Melissa Johnson, Secretary; Trixie Bennett, 
Member, Lloyd Ruaro, Member; and Chas Edwardson, Member.  
 
Board President Kim Hodne recited the traditional lands acknowledgement.  
 

Government to Government Consultation 
The government to government consultation was held in a worksession1 format with no action taken and 
discussion only occurring between the two bodies.  

The following subjects were included in the evening’s discussion:  the Title VI grant; notification and 
consultation with the Tribe regarding other Title grants funded at more than $40,000; a potential future 
training on ESSA2 in regards to government to government consultation; the Alaska Cultural Curriculum 
Standards and addressing cultural disconnect in the district; Tribal input regarding those individuals 
teaching under a “cultural” Type M certificate; requests for data on Native students, such as the number 
on IEPs; plans for recruiting and hiring more Native teachers; plans for addressing the dropout rate; KIC’s 
strategic planning as long-range, including up to 100 years; and the future consultations between the two 
bodies.   

The session ended at 8:19 p.m.  

                                                        
1 Worksessions may be conducted as necessary to study and review, in depth, matters that may be discussed at future regular or 
special meetings.  Topics on the agenda are for discussion purposes only and no motions will be made or actions taken on these 
items during the worksession.  No minutes are taken at worksessions. (Board Bylaw 9320). 
2 Every Student Succeeds Act 


